
 

ACCESS TO INFORMATION ACT   For official use only: 

Access to Information Request Form 
 

My File:  201 
 

Federal Government Institution:   
 

RCMP OTTAWA HQ 
 
Details regarding the information being sought: 

 
The Library of Parliament Research Branch examined two different reports published by Statistics Canada on 
violent crime in 1999.  They determined that the “Presence of a Firearm in Violent Incidents” was 4.1%, but 
the “Use of a Firearm in Violent Incidents” was only 1.4% - almost three times lower than the figure reported by 
Statistics Canada and accepted and repeated by the media without any explanation or clarification.   
 
On July 21, 1997, the J.P.R. Murray, Commissioner of the RCMP wrote the Deputy Minister of Justice to 
complain about the department’s misrepresentation of RCMP statistics.  The Commissioner set the record 
straight: “Furthermore, the RCMP investigated 88,162 actual violent crimes during 1993, where only 73 of 
these offences, or 0.08%, involved the use of firearms.”  Copy of this letter attached for easy reference. 
 
For each year from 2000 to 2017 and for each division within the RCMP please provide copies of 
records, documents, reports, spreadsheets, statistics, evaluations, studies or correspondence 
showing: (1) the total number of violent offences, and (2) the number of violent offences that involved 
the actual use of a firearm. 
 

Method of access preferred: ❑ Receive copies  ❑ Examine originals 

         of originals         in government offices 
Name of Applicant: Dennis R. Young  
Address:   1330 Ravenswood Drive SE 
   Airdrie, Alberta T4A 0P8 

        
Telephone Number: 587-360-1111 E-Mail:  dennisryoung@telus.net 
  
This request for access to information under the Access to Information Act is being made by: 

❑ a Canadian citizen, permanent resident or another individual present in Canada, or 

❑ a corporation present in Canada 

 
 
Cheque # 640 
 
 
 
 
   [Original signed by] 
Signature: ___________________________________    Date:  June 29, 2018 
   Dennis R. Young 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://dennisryoung.ca/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/RCMP-Commissioner-J.P.R.-Murrays-Letter-July-21-1997.pdf
https://dennisryoung.ca/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/RCMP-Commissioner-J.P.R.-Murrays-Letter-July-21-1997.pdf
mailto:dennisryoung@telus.net
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